



JANUARY 2021

"Working Together= Learning for All"



Happy New Year!!



The students are almost finished with the winter **NWEA test**. The data allows the staff to see the areas of instruction that need to be focused on as a whole class. The staff is also able to use individual student data to find strengths and areas of improvement to help individualize student learning. The students were focused throughout the entire testing. Great job to all students and a thank you to all staff that helped make the testing run smoothly.

Please be sure your children wear the appropriate clothing for outdoor recess during the colder months of the school year. Students go outside for recess, weather permitting, after lunch on a daily basis. Students go outside for recess as long as the temperature and wind chill registers 15 degrees or above.

The **3rd grade** students and staff have been hard at work preparing for the **M-STEP**. The students are assessed in English Language Arts and Math. The test window is April 26- May 21. Please do your best to avoid scheduling appointments or vacations during the testing windows.



February 10th is spring count day!

Please be sure your student is in attendance that day!!





RICHMOND EARLY CHILDHOOD LEARNING CENTER





Pre-School Updates

We are <u>currently enrolling</u> for 3 & 4 year old preschool!!

ONLY A FEW SPOTS LEFT!!

Our preschool students are enjoying diving into the 'Building' study. With the exciting construction happening for the Early Childhood addition... it fits PERFECTLY!!















BUILDING

ANNOUNCEMENTS

As a reminder from Mr. Walmsley's Welcome Back to Face-to-Face Learning letter:

For the safety of all students and staff, parents who choose to walk their students to the school doors must wear a facemask while on campus. Also, parent/guardians will not be allowed to enter the building unless they have a legitimate educational reason, such as a 504 or IEP meeting. For the safety of students and staff, no volunteers will be allowed in classrooms.

Coldition F

REMINDER:

Please send your child with hats, boots and gloves for outside recess!! Be sure to join the PTO Facebook page for school activity updates, happenings around town & district announcements!!

Will L Lee Parent Connection

Will L. Lee Elementary is Signed Up with Kroger

Community Rewards Program!

Please sign up to help our school:

Go to <u>www.kroger.com</u>

- Go to <u>register</u> if you need to make an account
- Or go to sign in if you have an account
- Log in, then go to the Community Rewards
 Tab
- Go to the orange tab for the school name
- Search for Will L. Lee Elementary #23846
- Click that you support us and you are done
- Will L. Lee Elementary should show up on the bottom of your Kroger receipt



Richmond Community Schools

35276 Division * Richmond, Michigan 48062 * (586) 727-3565 * www.richmond.k12.mi.us

At Richmond Community Schools, we provide a quality education that empowers students to be successful in a global community.

Board of Education

Deborah Michon, President Angela Pacitto, Vice President Bridgette Shuboy, Secretary Danielle Sutton, Treasurer Kyle Simmons, Trustee Margaret Teltow, Trustee Open, Trustee

> Brian J. Walmsley, Ed.S. Superintendent

Guaranteed Learning for All Students

In compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education amendments of 1972, Section 504 of Rehabilitation Act of 1973, the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title II of the Americans with Disability Act of 1990, and Elliott-Larsen Civil Rights Act of 1977, it is the policy of the Richmond Community School District that no person shall, on the basis of race, color, religion ,military status, national origin or ancestry, sex (including sexual orientation), disability, age (except as authorized by law,) height, weight, or marital status be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be subjected to, discrimination during any program, activity, service or employment. Inquiries related to any nondiscrimination policies should be directed to the Superintendent, 35276 Division Road, Richmond, MI 48062, (586) 727-3565.